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CO-EDITORIAL

We have to commence our second volume with the sad news of the passing
of James J Matejka, we hope to publish an obituary in our next issue, .It
gave us pleasure to meet James and his wife at Harrogate last year, when
he came over to sign the Roll of Distinguished Philatelists. We also
have to record that our printer Ron White has lost his wife, in tragic
circumstances. We should like to convey to both of their families our
most sincere condolences.

This sudden bereavement has caused Ron to cut down on his printing _
commitments for the present, and we should like to thank him for setting
the high standard on our behalf. However, we are happy to report that
our friend and colleague Alec Page, has stepped into the breach and this
and future issues will be printed through the good offices of his firm's
printing department. > o=

We enclose with this issue our Index for the first volume which ended
with Whole No 17, and sincerely hope that everyone will find it useful.

We join with the readers of Stamp Collecting (issue of January 3) in
sending birthday greetings to that prolific postage stamp engraver Jan
Mracek, who has been engraving stamps since 1948, and recently celebrated
his 70th birthday.

Yvonne King Colin Spong
Co-Editors.

MEMBERSHIP

We welcome into the society the following: -
Maurice Bardiger(Chelmsford), Kevin Clark(Swindon), and Eric Wood of
Guisborough. ‘ ; ;

SOCIETY MEETING

Twelve members with Kay Goodman in the Chair met at Lindy James home in
Sutton on Saturday January 19. Packet Secretary Pat Qliver reported that
four packets were in circulation (small size) with eight others ready.i
but more booklets were still required. .

Member Yvonne Gren has won the Challenge Cup for a first time entry of
Czech stamps at the Shoreham PS meeting recently. )

Honorary President George Pearson's name has been forwarded to the Board
of Distinguished Philatelists for consideration.

The display of the afternoon was on 1928-1938 Czech material and members
Ernst Gorge showed stamps of the period with varieties; Yvonne Gren with
Folders containing stamps with special cancellations, and Kay Gopdman
concluded with Personal Delivery, Pneumatic Mail, and special three-
colour cancellations. - : :

The meeting appointed Lindy James and Cyril Wackett, as delegates to the
BPF Congress to be held at Cambridge in August.

NEXT MEETING

Saturday 22 March at Vice Chairman, Cyril Wackett's home - 8 Greenway,
Bishops Stortford, Herts.‘(Tel. 0279.53840) at 2.30 p.m. Subject: The
issues of Bohemia/Morayia/Slovakia.

Travelling Directions: By Rail from Liverpool Street Station a fast train
at 12.36 p.n. which usually leaves No 7 platform and arrives at 1},j0 p.m.































